2023~2024 学年第一学期期末调研考试

高一英语试题

说明: 1. 本试卷共 12 页, 满分 150 分, 考试时间 120 分钟。

2. 请将所有答案填涂或填写在答题卡相应的答题处,否则不得分。

第一部分: 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15. B. £9.18. C. £9.15.

答案是C。

1. 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

When will the speakers go out for dinner?

A. At 6:30.

B. At 7:30.

C. At 8:00.

【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】W: Wow, you got us tickets for the show tonight?

M: Yes, I thought it would be a nice surprise. It starts at 8: 00.

W: Okay, we'll still go out for a meal at 6: 30 and make sure we've left at 7: 30.

2. 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

Who is sick?

A. David.

B. Jake.

C. Sue.

【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】M: Hi Sue. Are you free for lunch today?

W: No, Jake. My son David is feeling under the weather. He couldn't go to school.

3. 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

What did the woman do last week?

A. She cooked food.

B. She went to a restaurant.

C. She helped her grandma.

【答案】C

【解析】

【原文】M: Where did you go last week?

W: I went up north to see my grandma for a few days. She cooked me some delicious food and I did lots of little jobs around the house for her.

4. 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

What does the woman decide to do?

A. Change her diet.

B. Do more sports.

C. Drink warm milk.

【答案】B

【解析】

【原文】W: I've had a lot of trouble sleeping lately.

M: Have you tried drinking warm milk?

W: I have. It helped a little but I'm going to do more exercise.

M: If that doesn't work it might be worth changing your diet.

5. 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

What are the speakers talking about?

A. The man's course.

B. The man's father.

C. The man's future job.

【答案】C

【解析】

【原文】M: I'm going to the Medical College if I get through Class 12.

W: Oh! Are you going to be a doctor?

M: Yes. My father is a doctor, and I have always wanted to follow his footsteps.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听下面一段较长对话,回答以下小题。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

6. Why does the woman come to the man?

A. To book a hotel.

B. To buy a car.

C. To ask the way.

7. How will the woman go to the hotel?

A. By car.

B. On foot.

C. By taxi.

【答案】6. C 7. B

【解析】

【原文】W: Excuse me officer. Can you help me find my hotel, please?
M: Certainly. What's the name of your hotel?
W: It's the Grammar Bank Hotel.

M: Hmm, I think I know where it is.

W: Is it far?

M: A little. Do you have a car?

W: Yes. But it's been sent for repairs.

M: Okay. Actually, it's only about 20 minutes' walk. But if you want, I can call you a taxi.

W: Thank you. But I don't mind walking.

听下面一段较长对话,回答以下小题。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

8. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Their current situations. B. Tough job market.

C. News about Mike.

9. What do we know about the woman?

A. She works at Microsoft.

B. She left school one year ago.

C. She is studying computer science.

10. What does the man think of Mike's decision?

A. It's encouraging.

B. It's surprising.

C. It's challenging.

【答案】8. A 9. C 10. B

【解析】

【原文】W: Tom, are you at school?

M: Well, I work at a marketing company. How about you?

W: I'm still in school. I have one more year left.

M: Actually I'm going to do some further study later. What are you majoring in?

W: Computer science.

M: Where do you want to work?

W: I'd love to work at Microsoft. But it's pretty challenging to get in.

M: Exactly. So you come to this club often?

W: Yeah. Are you here with Mike?

16. How can the man improve his work?			
A. By being more patient.			
B. By doing paperwork quickly.			
C. By keeping learning	g new skills.		
17. What will the speakers talk about next?			
A. Job responsibilities	3.	B. The benefits.	C. The pay.
【答案】14.B 1	5. A 16. B	17. C	
【解析】			
【原文】W: So Mr. Smith, why would you like to leave your current job?			
M: Well, the sales position that you are offering would give me opportunities to work internationally. At the moment,			
I'm just based in Seat	tle.		
W: I see. But what makes you suitable for this job?			
M: I've been very successful so far in sales and I think I can offer a good service to your customers.			
W: Interesting point. What is good customer service in your view?			
M: The most important skill is the ability to listen to what customers have to say.			
W: Very true. But of course learning is a never-ending process for anybody in business. Now, what are your			
weaknesses, would you say?			
M: I suppose I'm not very good at making sure all the paperwork in sales is completed quickly. You know, I prefer			
to be out there, going on to the next customer. But of course, I know it has to be done. I'm trying to improve.			
W: OK. Now, what are your salary requirements? For this sales position, I mean.			
听下面一段独白,回答以下小题。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】			
18. What does the speaker think of his first marathon?			
A. Boring.		B. Satisfying.	C. Difficult.
19. Why does the spe	aker find the race	e in Kuala Lumpur harde	st?
A. He was too nervous.			
B. He lacked training beforehand.			
C. He didn't take his running shoes.			
20. What made the speaker shocked in the race in Russia?			
A. He got the third place.			
B. He completed his challenge.			

C. It took place in hot weather.

【答案】18. B 19. C 20. A

【解析】

【原文】M: I'll talk about the marathons I ran these years. My first marathon was in Okinawa, Japan. On the morning of the race, I was pretty nervous. But the weather was beautiful, the atmosphere was fantastic, and my training beforehand was just enough — I finished the race! It was an amazing feeling! My favorite marathon was the one in Reykjavik, Iceland. Iceland is a beautiful country and the scenery along the course was breathtaking. The most difficult race was in Kuala Lumpur. First of all, it was really hot. But, my biggest mistake was that I forgot to pack my running shoes! Can you believe it? So, the day before the race, I had to buy new shoes and during the race, my feet were pretty painful! In St. Petersburg, which is in Russia, I managed to finish in third place! This was a real shock. After my last race in Bangkok, Thailand, I had completed my challenge. I still enjoy running. I'm currently preparing for a full marathon in Stockholm. And maybe I'll try running 20 marathons in the new year!

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

DiscoverCars. com has listed the best scenic spots in Europe for an autumn getaway. Here are the top four:

Barcelona, Spain

Barcelona takes first place, with the highest number of cheap restaurants and budget (经济型) hotels. There are many hidden treasures in Barcelona's Gothic Quarter, so it's a great city for explorers.

Lisbon, Portugal

Lisbon is listed in second place –also moving up one position from last year's results. Lisbon has the highest average temperature from September to November out of all cities. The city is famous for its artists and its Fado music, so there's plenty for people looking for culture.

Berlin, Germany

In third place is Berlin, offering a range of different experiences. If you are travelling to party, then the world famous clubs that call Berlin home could be for you. If you are looking for history, then few cities have been at the heart of world politics (政治) in the same way that Berlin has.

Budapest, Hungary

In fourth place is Budapest. Budapest has an average of 56mm of rainfall during the Autumn months, the second lowest out of all cities. Buda, famous for being quiet and beautiful and Pest, for its nightlife and tourist attractions, form two halves of Budapest and are separated by the Danube River.

- 21. Which city has the lowest cost of food and hotel stay?
- A. Barcelona, Spain.

B. Lisbon, Portugal.

C. Berlin, Germany.

- D. Budapest, Hungary.
- 22. Which cities would attract people who enjoy social life?
- A. Barcelona and Lisbon.

B. Lisbon and Berlin.

C. Berlin and Budapest.

- D. Budapest and Barcelona.
- 23. Which part of a magazine is this text probably taken from?
- A. Music.
- B. Business.
- C. Technology.
- D. Tourism.

【答案】21. A 22. C 23. D

【解析】

【导语】本文是一篇应用文。主要介绍了欧洲度假的四个最佳景点。

【21 题详解】

细节理解题。根据小标题 **Barcelona**, **Spain** 下的 "Barcelona takes first place, with the highest number of cheap restaurants and budget (经济型) hotels. (巴塞罗那位居第一,拥有最多的廉价餐厅和经济型酒店。)"可知,西班牙巴塞罗那的餐饮和酒店住宿成本最低,故选 A 项。

【22 题详解】

推理判断题。根据小标题 **Berlin**, **Germany** 下的 "If you are travelling to party, then the world famous clubs that call Berlin home could be for you. (如果你要去参加派对,那么以柏林为家的世界著名俱乐部可能适合你。)" 及小标题 **Budapest**, **Hungary** 下的 "Buda, famous for being quiet and beautiful and Pest, for its nightlife and tourist attractions, form two halves of Budapest and are separated by the Danube River. (布达以安静和美丽而闻名,佩斯以其夜生活和旅游景点而闻名,构成了布达佩斯的两半,被多瑙河隔开。)"可知,柏林和布达佩斯会吸引喜欢社交生活的人,故选 C 项。

【23 题详解】

推理判断题。根据文章第一段中"DiscoverCars. com has listed the best scenic spots in Europe for an autumn getaway. (DiscoverCars. com 列出了欧洲秋季度假的最佳景点。)"可知,文章可能选材于杂志的旅游部分,故选 D 项。

В

The announcement that Indhu Rubasingham is to be the artist director of the Royal National Theatre (NT) in 2025 has been met with cheers, within the industry and without.

Workmates at the Kiln theatre in Brent, where Rubasingham has been director since 2012, describe her as inspiring, risk-taking and tough. Rufus Norris has called her "an exceptional artist who I respect and admire hugely".

Rubasingham may be the NT's female artistic director and the first person of colour in the role, but her own achievements contribute to her position. From a theatre with just 292 seats, she has commissioned (委托) and created productions of international quality. There has been Florian Zeller's trilogy *The father, The Mother and the Son* and her production of Zadie Smith's *The Wife of Willesden*. A recent success is Ryan Calais Cameron's civil rights story Retrograde.

Rubasingham is not new to National Theatre: as Norris says, "it's a place she knows well, having directed successfully in each of the three theatres". However, it's a big leap from the 292 seats of the Kiln to the challenges of NT, with 2,450 seats, plus outreach, educational and digital programs. All this has to be done against the worst financial (金融的) situations since the NT was founded in 1963. Today, any director of a national arts organization in the UK faces a hard time, with the financial black hole left by the pandemic (疫情).

Rubasingham, however, is all about the artists: the play-writers and actors and many other creative talents who make her theatre what it is. That's the special talent she brings to this position. She herself has described it as "the best job in the world".

- 24. What can we learn about Rubasingham from the first two paragraphs?
- A. She is envied by Rufus Norris.
- B. She is welcomed to take the position.
- C. She doesn't get along with workmates.
- D. She has moved from the Kiln to the NT.
- 25. Why are Rubasingham's productions listed in Paragraph 3?
- A. To praise her success in directing.
- B. To promote her works internationally.
- C. To introduce her understanding of art.
- D. To show her relationship with play-writers.
- 26. What challenges will Rubasingham face in her new position?
- A. The pandemic.

B. Little experience.

C. Lack of money.

- D. Technological problems.
- 27. Which of the following best describes Rubasingham?
- A. Expert and creative.

B. Flexible and generous.

C. Energetic and efficient.

D. Well-meaning and well-rounded.

【答案】24. B 25. A 26. C 27. A

【解析】

【导语】本文是一篇新闻报道。介绍了 Indhu Rubasingham 将于 2025 年成为英国国家剧院(National Theatre)的艺术总监,并强调她在剧院界的成就和独特才华,同时提出她将面临的挑战和困境。

【24 题详解】

推理判断题。根据文章第一段和第二段内容"The announcement that Indhu Rubasingham is to be the artist director of the Royal National Theatre (NT) in 2025 has been met with cheers, within the industry and without. Workmates at the Kiln theatre in Brent, where Rubasingham has been director since 2012, describe her as inspiring, risk-taking and tough. Rufus Norris has called her "an exceptional artist who I respect and admire hugely". (Indhu Rubasingham 将于 2025 年担任皇家国家剧院(NT)的艺术家总监,这一消息在业内和业内都受到了欢呼。自 2012 年以来,鲁巴辛汉姆一直担任布伦特窑剧院的导演,同事们形容她鼓舞人心,敢于冒险,坚韧不拔。鲁弗斯•诺里斯(Rufus Norris)称她为"我非常尊重和钦佩的杰出艺术家"。)"可知,她担任这个职位是受到欢迎的,故选 B 项。

【25 题详解】

推理判断题。根据文章第三段中 "Rubasingham may be the NT's female artistic director and the first person of colour in the role, but her own achievements contribute to her position. (Rubasingham 可能是 NT 的女性艺术总监,也是第一位担任该角色的有色人种,但她自己的成就也为她的地位做出了贡献。)"及"From a theatre with just 292 seats, she has commissioned (委托) and created productions of international quality. (在一个只有292 个座位的剧院里,她委托并创作了具有国际品质的作品。)"可知,第三段中列出 Rubasingham 的作品是为了表扬她在导演方面的成功,故选 A 项。

【26 题详解】

细节理解题。根据文章第四段中 "All this has to be done against the worst financial (金融的) situations since the NT was founded in 1963. Today, any director of a national arts organization in the UK faces a hard time, with the financial black hole left by the pandemic (疫情). (所有这些都必须在NT自1963年成立以来最糟糕的财政状况下完成。今天,英国任何一个国家艺术组织的主任都面临着困难时期,因为大流行留下的财政黑洞。)"可知,她将面对1963年以来最严重的金融困境,故选 C 项。

【27 题详解】

推理判断题。根据文章最后一段 "Rubasingham, however, is all about the artists: the play-writers and actors and many other creative talents who make her theatre what it is. That's the special talent she brings to this position. She herself has described it as "the best job in the world". (然而,Rubasingham 是艺术家、剧作家、演员和许多其他创造性人才,他们使她的剧院成为现在的样子。这是她为这个职位带来的特殊才能。她自己形容这是"世界上最好的工作"。)"可知,她在自己的工作上是很专业的,并且还具有创造力。故选 A 项。

C

Feeling a bit less stable (稳定的) than before? Maybe you find yourself holding on to handrails (扶手) more when going down stairs? As we get older, our balance gets worse. But how much does it matter?

A lot, it turns out. If your balance isn't great, you're more likely to fall. That can have serious results as we age, when bones often become weak. Research has also shown that balance is important for how long we will live.

A study of 1,702 people aged 51 to 75 found that people who couldn't stand on one leg for ten seconds were nearly twice as likely to die in the next ten years. Falls could be one reason why, but that's unlikely to be the whole story. Individuals who were in worse health were more likely to fail the ten-second test.

There are three parts to balance. The first is the visual system which shows us whether we're losing balance. Then the vestibular system (前庭系统) in the inner ear sends information to our brain about the move of our head. The third one is our body's ability to sense its location, movement and actions. People with ear problems that cause dizziness (眩晕), or muscle weakness are more likely to have balance problems. If you suffer from dizziness, see your doctor to find out the reason. But there's a lot you can do yourself to improve physical strength.

If you exercise, you're ahead of the game. One study found that a group that did 32 weeks of aerobic exercise increased their ability to stand on one foot by 31 per cent. Otherwise, improve your balance by walking, cycling or climbing stairs — this will strengthen muscles in the lower body-or by practising yoga or tai chi.

28. What is the function of Paragraph 1?

A. To support an idea.

B. To make a conclusion.

C. To introduce the topic.

D. To give some examples.

29. Why is the study mentioned in Paragraph 3?

A. To tell the risk of early death.

B. To record people's living habits.

C. To arouse concern about the senior.

D. To prove the importance of balance.

30. In normal cases, who is more likely to fall?

A. A short-sighted adult.

B. An old man with weak muscle.

C. A well-trained gymnast.

D. A teenage boy with hearing loss.

31. What is the last paragraph mainly about?

A. How to improve your balance.

B. How to strengthen your muscles.

C. How to select proper ways to exercise.

D. How to keep yourself ahead of a game.

【答案】28. C 29. D 30. B 31. A

【解析】

【导语】本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了平衡对于人的寿命的重要性,并分析了构成平衡的三个要素,人们可以通过锻炼来提高平衡。

【28 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第一段 "As we get older, our balance gets worse. But how much does it matter?(随着年龄的增长,我们的平衡变得越来越差。但这有多重要?)"以及第二段 "If your balance isn't great, you're more likely to fall. That can have serious results as we age, when bones often become weak. Research has also shown that balance is important for how long we will live.(如果你的平衡不好,你就更有可能跌倒。随着年龄的增长,当骨骼经常变得脆弱时,这可能会产生严重的后果。研究还表明,平衡对我们的寿命很重要)"可推知,作者在第一段提出问题意在引出话题:平衡的重要性。故选 C 项。

【29 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第三段 "A study of 1,702 people aged 51 to 75 found that people who couldn't stand on one leg for ten seconds were nearly twice as likely to die in the next ten years. (一项针对 1702 名年龄在 51 岁至 75 岁之间的人的研究发现,单腿不能站立 10 秒钟的人在未来十年内死亡的可能性几乎是其他人的两倍)"可推知,作者第三段讲到研究结论是为了证明平衡的重要性。故选 D 项。

【30 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第四段 "People with ear problems that cause dizziness (眩晕), or muscle weakness are more likely to have balance problems.(有耳朵问题导致头晕或肌肉无力的人更有可能出现平衡问题)"可知,一个肌肉无力的老人可能有平衡问题,从而导致跌倒。故选 B 项。

【31 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据最后一段"If you exercise, you're ahead of the game. (如果你锻炼, 你就处于领先地位)"以及后文可知,最后一段主要讲了怎样锻炼有助于改善平衡。故选 A 项。

D

Our future selves used to be a riddle. Now, thanks to social media filters (滤镜), we can stare them right in the face. People fell in love with TikTok this month to share themselves "aging" in real time using a filter "time travel". Set to a sad song, the effect shows the user's face slowly getting older, complete with wrinkles (皱纹) and sunspots.

Camera filters that age you have been around for years. But advancements in AI are making the results more real. Doctor Aleksandra Brown said the TikTok time travel filter does well in guessing how a given face would age.

As we get older, our facial skin thins, fat dissolves (溶解) and gravity pulls everything downward. Not everyone is pleased about this. One of Brown's friends didn't like watching time fly past. She couldn't stand watching herself age 50 years in 15 seconds-could life really go by that fast? Brown cried herself after using the aging effect on her own young daughter. She won't live to see her daughter get that old, she pointed out.

For other people, the time travel filter brought up unexpected positive feelings. Actor Jonathan Bennett shared a video saying his own filtered face recalled happy memories of his late father. Nicole Loehle, a 24-year-old in New

Jersey, tested the effect with her boyfriend. It gave her a new viewpoint, she said, she could imagine the relationship lasting into their old age.

There's no correct way to age. But it's important to remember that no one can stop time or undo its effects. "I keep trying to view aging as a gift." Brown said, "Some people don't get to age, unfortunately?"

- 32. What can people do with the filter "time travel"?
- A. Find their partners.

B. See their aging faces.

C. Experience others' lives.

- D. Guess their future success.
- 33. What are Paragraph 3 and Paragraph 4 mainly about?
- A. Reminders of the good old days.

- B. Reasons for using the aging effect.
- C. Reflections on close personal relationships.
- D. Responses to the aging effect of "time travel".
- 34. Which of the following would Brown probably agree with?
- A. It's good to watch time fly past.

- B. The "time travel" needs advancements.
- C. Not everyone is fortunate enough to get old.
- D. TickTok invented the first app with aging effect.
- 35. What can be the best title for the text?
- A. TikTok's "time travel": slowly or quickly
- B. TikTok's "time travel": backward or forward
- C. TikTok's "time travel": to enjoy or to suffer
- D. TikTok's "time travel": to develop or to drop

【答案】32. B 33. D 34. C 35. C

【解析】

【导语】本文是一篇说明文。主要介绍的是通过 TikTok 的"时间旅行"滤镜会显示出人变老的过程,而"时间旅行"滤镜给人们带来的感受各不相同。

【32 题详解】

细节理解题。根据首段中的"People fell in love with TikTok this month to share themselves "aging" in real time using a filter "time travel". Set to a sad song, the effect shows the user's face slowly getting older, complete with wrinkles (皱纹) and sunspots.(本月,人们爱上了 TikTok,通过"时间旅行"滤镜实时分享自己的"衰老"。配上悲伤的歌曲,效果会显示使用者的脸慢慢变老,布满皱纹和太阳黑子)"可知,"时间旅行"滤镜能实时分享人们"衰老"的过程,使用者能看到脸部面面变老,由此可知,"时间旅行"滤镜能使人们看到他们衰老的过程。故选 B 项。

【33 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据第三段中的"Not everyone is pleased about this. One of Brown's friends didn't like watching time fly past.(并非所有人都对此感到高兴。布朗的一个朋友不喜欢看着时间飞逝)"可知,并不是所有的人都希望看到时间飞逝,并列举了 Brown 的一个朋友对时间飞逝的态度,结合第四段中的"For other people, the

time travel filter brought up unexpected positive feelings.(对其他人来说,时间旅行滤镜带来了意想不到的积极感受)"可知,时间旅行滤镜会给其他人带来一些积极的感受,进而列举了演员 Jonathan Bennett 和 Nicole Loehle 对"时间旅行"滤镜带来的积极感受,由此可知,第三段和第四段主要介绍的是对"时间旅行"衰老效应的不同反应。故选 D 项。

【34 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第三段中的"She couldn't stand watching herself age 50 years in 15 seconds-could life really go by that fast? Brown cried herself after using the aging effect on her own young daughter. She won't live to see her daughter get that old, she pointed out.(她无法忍受看着自己在 15 秒内变老 50 岁——生活真的过得那么快吗? Brown 在自己的小女儿身上使用了抗衰老效果后,自己都哭了。她指出,她不会活着看到女儿那么老)"可知,Brown 无法忍受看着自己变老,她认为自己不会活着看到女儿变得那么老,由此可知,Brown 认为不是每一个人都那么幸运地活到变老。故选 C 项。

【35 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据首段中的"People fell in love with TikTok this month to share themselves "aging" in real time using a filter "time travel". Set to a sad song, the effect shows the user's face slowly getting older, complete with wrinkles (皱纹) and sunspots. (本月,人们爱上了 TikTok,通过"时间旅行"滤镜实时分享自己的"衰老"。配上悲伤的歌曲,效果会显示使用者的脸慢慢变老,布满皱纹和太阳黑子)"可知,当前人们喜欢上了 TikTok 上的"时间旅行"滤镜,它能是人们分享自己"衰老"的过程,看到自己的连载慢慢变老,结合下文中介绍的不同人对"时间旅行"衰老效应的不同反应可知,本文主要介绍的是人们对 TikTok 上的"时间旅行"衰老效应的不同反应可知,本文主要介绍的是人们对 TikTok 上的"时间旅行"衰老效应的不同反应,所以题目"TikTok 的"时间旅行":享受还是受苦"与本段的内容吻合,且概括了本文的主题,适合作为最佳标题。故选 C 项。

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Anyone who has an idea worth sharing is able to give a powerful talk. The only important thing in public speaking is not confidence, stage presence, or smooth talking. ___36__

I am using the word "idea" quite generally here. ___37__ It can be a simple how-to. Or a beautiful picture that has meaning. Or perhaps just a reminder of what matters most in life. An idea is anything that can change how people see the world.

Do you have ideas that are worth a wider audience? <u>38</u> A lot of speakers are happy to talk for hours without sharing anything much of value. But there are also many people who think little of the value of their work, their learning, and their deep understandings.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载 或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/395312012201012011